
 
 
 
 
 
 PUBLIC HEARING 
 
 
 
 
The City of Milford, Delaware, in cooperation with the Sussex County Council, the Levy Court of 
Kent County, Delaware, and the Delaware State Housing Authority (DSHA), will hold a virtual 
meeting that is available to the public by accessing the Zoom link on the Monday, December 14, 
2020 at 7:00 p.m. City Council Agenda located on the cityofmilford.com website, or by calling the 
City Clerk’s Office at 302-422-1111, Extension 1303. Public Comments are encouraged and written 
comments may be submitted via email to cityclerk@milford-de.gov no later than noon on Monday, 
December 14, 2020.  Attendees may also alert the City Clerk they wish to speak during the public 
hearing by submitting their name, address, and agenda item via the Zoom chat feature or by using 
the ‘Raise Your Hand’ function during the meeting for the purpose of providing interested citizens 
the opportunity to comment on the municipality’s application for funds under the Delaware 
Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Program.  In accordance with the Section 106 
Review Process established by the National Historic Preservation Act of 1966, as amended, 
comments are especially encouraged from interested agencies and individuals with respect to 
undertakings that may affect historic properties of significance to such agencies and individuals. 
 
This Federally funded program will provide grants amounting to $2,000,000. (funding level subject 
to change), to support Community Development Activities in eligible local governments in Kent and 
Sussex Counties.  The public hearing will also include a status report for Milford’s FY-20 projects. 
 
For further information on this hearing, please contact Sussex County Department of Community 
Development at 855-7777 or the Kent County Department of Planning at 736-2014.   
 
Sussex County promotes equal housing opportunity. 
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